
 

 

  

NEWSLETTER 
May 2020 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŎƻƴŘ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ά²ƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ IƻƳŜέ bŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ ²Ŝ ƭƻǾŜ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ŀƴŘ 

creative work our students are doing whilst working from home ς please keep sending us your lovely updates. 

As the national school closures continue, we cannot stress enough how important it is for our students to 

work hard at home. We are so pleased to see our pupils thriving during this uncertain time. Many of our 

students are using this opportunity to carry out additional activities, such as baking, learning new skills and 

expanding their studies.  

In this edition we continue to celebrate the work our students are completing at home, as well as giving you 

support and advice on how to maintain a routine, stay positive and make the most of this unique situation.  

tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǇƘƻǘƻǎ ŀƴŘ ŜȄŎŜǊǇǘǎ ƻŦ ǿƻǊƪ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜΣ ǘƻ ŜƴŀōƭŜ ǳǎ 

to continue producing this newsletter for you and share the excellent work being completed by our dedicated 

students. Please send photos and excerpts to our Marketing Officer at: 

sian.williams@reddish.stockport.sch.uk 

Please note that photos and excerpts sent in will be used in our Newsletter, and published on our school 

website and social media pages.  Thank you for your continued support. 

 

 

 

Keeping a Routine 

It is very important to keep a routine. It makes home learning easier and helps us to 

remember that this is not a holiday. Your teachers are expecting learning to take 

place, albeit in a different way.  

Try to complete the tasks set each day to help you keep on top of your workload and 

maintain a sense of normality and structure. Please also remember that your teachers 

are here to help if you are stuck with any work that has been set.  

 

Limiting phones and TV 

It will be important to maintain virtual contact with family and friends, as long as 

interactions are friendly and positive ς however, too much time spent on electronic 

devices can have negative effects on mental and physical health, as well as disrupting 

sleeping patterns.  

Variety is key ς exercise, hobbies such as reading or drawing and learning new skills 

such as baking, are great ways to of avoiding spending excessive amounts of time on 

electronic devices including mobile phones and TV.  

 

5ƻƴΩǘ ǿƻǊƪ ƴƻƴ-stop 

Taking regular breaks is very important for productivity. Our brains need a break, and 

following a short break from work, we tend to return more productive.  

When taking a break from completing work, it is important to move, allowing your 

muscles to stretch, especially if you have been sitting in one position for a long period 

of time. Taking short movement breaks can really help with your learning and focus.  
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Take advantage of outdoor space 

There are many benefits of outdoor learning, however, we must obey the social distancing rules when doing 

so! We learn to appreciate the world around us, it enhances our solving skills and increases our sensory skills 

ς not forgetting the benefits it has on our physical and mental health.  

 

Challenge yourself 

It is the perfect time to learn a new skill and challenge yourself whilst you are working from home. Try one of 

the following to challenge yourself at home: 

¶ Read a ōƻƻƪ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ǊŜŀŘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 

¶ Keep a gratitude journal ς think of 3 things you are grateful for each day ς this will help you to stay 

positive and pick out positive aspects of your day 

¶ Make a scrapbook of your time spent in isolation ς take photos or even draw/paint how you have 

spent your time during isolation 

 

Exercise 

It is very important, not only for your physical health, but also for your mental 

health, to maintain an exercise regime whilst you are spending the vast  

majority of your time at home.  

Try this jump workout by completing each of  

the 6 exercises 2 or 3 times, taking a 2 minute break between each set.  

For an extra challenge, you can do more reps each day to further develop your  

fitness skills.  

 

A Message from Mrs Evans 

Thank you for your continued support with your child's online learning during these difficult circumstances. 
Staff have been very impressed with the quality of a lot of the work that has been submitted each week and 
it is lovely that we are able to share some of this work in our newsletter. 
 
It is incredibly important that all students engage and complete the work set each day. Unless students are 
sick, they must access the work and submit key pieces to their teachers. 
 
Please keep in touch with classroom teachers and relevant Heads/Assistant Heads of Year if your child needs 
support with any of their work. 
 
Mrs Evans 
 
 
Cooking Challenge 
 
Mr Ellis is hosting a cooking challenge via Google Classroom, to allow students to continue developing their 
cooking and baking skills whilst at home.  
 
This is a fun activity which you can do from home and there is no limit to what you can make ς you can cook 
or bake whatever you would like.  
 
For more information, please contact Mr Ellis, and to enter a meal or dessert into the cooking challenge, 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǳōƳƛǘ ŀ ǇƘƻǘƻ ƻƴǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ¸ŜŀǊ DǊƻǳǇΩǎ DƻƻƎƭŜ /ƭŀǎǎǊƻƻƳ ǇŀƎŜΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ aǊ 9ƭƭƛǎ Ŏŀƴ ŘŜŎƛŘŜ ǳǇƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
winners from each year group.  
 
 



  

We have included some ǊŜŎƛǇŜǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ǳǎŜΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎŜƴŘ 

your creations to your food technology teacher and enter them into our cooking challenge! 

You just may be the next winner! 



  

If you would like a slightly bigger challenge, you may wish to follow our shortbread recipe 

instead, which is slightly more challenging, but just as delicious! 



 

r 

  

Many of our students have 

participated in a cooking challenge, 

in which they were asked to cook a 

meal or dessert. All of the students 

who participated went above and 

beyond, with some even making 

three course meals!  

¢ƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎΩ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŎǊŜŀǘƛƻƴǎ 

varied from cupcakes to curry, and 

we are extremely proud of 

everybody who participated.  

The cooking challenge is hosted by 

Mr Ellis and you can participate by 

contacting him on your Google 

Classroom Year Group page.  

Students showed off their artistic talents by decorating their 

homes in light of the VE Day weekend. It was a lovely 

opportunity to decorate their homes for the special occasion.  

Mrs King-CŀƘŜȅΩǎ ¸ŜŀǊ мл ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

summarised all of the poems 

learnt remotely this term, in 

preparation for their GCSE exams 

next year. Their responses were 

very creative and impressive.   


